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February 23, 2023

The Honorable President and Members 
  of the Baltimore City Council
Attn:  Natawna B. Austin, Executive Secretary
Room 409, City Hall
100 N. Holliday Street
Baltimore, Maryland 21202

Re:  City Council Bill 22-0291 - Urban Renewal - Market Center – Supplemental Report
President and City Council Members:

On November 4, 2022, the Law Department filed a bill report approving City Council Bill 2-0291 for form and legal sufficiency. The bill was intended to amend the Urban Renewal Plan for Market Center to reauthorize the acquisition of properties within the Market Center Urban Renewal Area for an additional four years in compliance with MD Real Property Art., § 12-105.1. A hearing was not held on CB 22-0291 prior to the expiration of the Urban Renewal Plan for Market Center at the end of December 2022. As a result, the Urban Renewal Plan no longer exists for Market Center, and cannot be amended as set forth in CB 22-0291. The current bill must be amended to provide a reauthorization of the Market Center Urban Renewal Plan, or a new bill reauthorizing the URP must be introduced. The Law Department can no longer approve CB 22-0291 for form and legal sufficiency.


                                                                        Sincerely,
[bookmark: _GoBack]                                                                     [image: ]
                                                                     Michele Toth	  
						Special Solicitor

Cc:  Nikki Thompson
       Nina Themelis
       Elena DiPietro
       Hilary Ruley
       Jeff Hochstetler
       Ashlea Brown
       D’Ereka Bolden
        Teresa Cummings
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